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   The Uniting Church in Australia

Synod of Queensland

Synod Ecumenical Relationships Committee

Report of Meeting 5th August 2010
WELCOME & OPENING As the Moderator, Revd Bruce Johnson, was on sick leave, Revd Anne Hulbert chaired the meeting and welcomed all, especially our guest, Revd Dr Sandy Yule, Secretary of the Christian Unity Working Group. Anne led us in a Litany for Christian Unity from Uniting in Worship and a prayer from Terry Falla’s Be Our Freedom, Lord.
PRESENT: Ray Richmond, Heather Griffin, Anne Hulbert, John Agnew, Dorothy Demack, Jock Dunbar, Garth Read, Don Whebell
APOLOGIES: Bruce Johnson, Neil Ballment, David Kim.
ECUMENICAL CATCHUPS: 

· Anne, Heather and Jock had participated in the Catholic Archdiocese’s Pray 2010 program and fund it to be highly impressive, with 40 speakers and 30 workshops exploring the many dimensions of prayer. James Haire was one of the presenters. The program involved over 2000 people from across Australia and overseas.
· Jock: St Mark’s UC and St Bartholomew’s Anglican congregations joined for a Taize Service. Dinner was at St Marl’s and they moved on to St Bart’s for the Service, which opened for people a range of worship experiences. A joint ecumenical Service is being planned and they are looking to spread the event wider.
· Dorothy: Reported on a useful panel run by Rockhampton Churches Together on the theme of EcoTheology. 4-5 denominations participated, including some Baptist people. The key question was: Is the Environment a Christian Issue?
· John: reported on an annual gathering of the Bishops and Sharon Kirk [“our Bishop”] to look at the final draft of Living Church in Rural Queensland. Out of this discussion we agreed to invite Sharon to the October Meeting of the SERC to take us through it. We also agreed that this would help us in preparing us for the proposed gathering of Presbytery Ministers and other leaders on November 24th. 

John also reported on the ecumenical work in Toowoomba re Religious Education in Schools and hospital Chaplaincy.

BUSINESS: 

1 ‘SUCCESSION PLANNING’:

For the future – there is a need for us to give attention to planning for the future,
in 
terms of the Secretaryship of the SERC and SIRC. We need to find one or two 
people who are in the age-group that is younger than mine, and who have a 
commitment to the ecumenical imperative of the Gospel as it is expressed in the 
Basis 
of Union.


It was agreed that the Secretary contact the people mentioned in the discussion to 


ascertain possibilities for a new Secretary for either or both Committees. Contacts have 

been made.
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VISIT BY REVD DR SANDY YULE: 

Sandy arrived in Brisbane on Monday evening 2nd August. His schedule was:

Tuesday: 
· Visit to Toowoomba, Lunch with Sharon Kirk;

· Meeting with Revd Brian Sparksman, Sharon and a representative of the Lutheran community;
· Evening meeting with Toowoomba Churches Together.

Wednesday:

· Meeting with Glenine Hamlyn at QCT;

· Meeting with David Pascoe, RC Co-chair of the RC/UCA Dialogue;

· Interview with Mardi Lumsden, Editor, Journey;
· Various conversations with people at the UC Centre; 

Thursday:

· Meeting with John Cox, Chaplaincy Coordinator;

· SERC and SIRC Meetings;

· Guest Speaker at Annual Gathering of the Anglican, Catholic and UCA Ecumenical Committees. 

At the Meetings of Toowoomba Churches Together and the SERC and SIRC Meetings, Sandy spoke from the new brochure An introduction to the work of the Christian Unity Working Group. 

This was an opportunity to share discussion about the work of the CUWG and more especially about the overall picture of ecumenism in Australia and the UCA’s contributions to it. Sandy pointed to areas in which the new brochure was already in need of up-dating, eg, that there are now two more member-churches of the NCCA, bringing the number to 18, that the Lutheran-Uniting Church Dialogue paper is now available, as is the recent Report of the Anglican-Uniting Church working paper, A Covenant of Association. He highlighted the importance of the Report of the Roman Catholic-Uniting Church Dialogue The Mission of the Church, which has the endorsement of both Churches and is unique in the world.
Most of this was expanded further at the Gathering with the Ecumenical Commissions, where Sandy’s theme was Revisiting our Ecumenical Ideals.

We are grateful to Sandy for his visit, and continue to support him in the CUWG in its work for the UCA – and for our partner Churches. We also hold him and his wife, Fay, in our prayers in view of her recent major surgery and his current medical treatment.
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The following items on the SERC Agenda were held over from the 
February Meeting.
· CONVERSATION ON EPISKOPE: 


Our last discussion on this was at the June 2008 Meeting. ‘Episkope’ was the 
theme of the 2008 Christian Unity Working Group Conference. The Draft 


Minutes were circulated to SERC members after the Conference. A complete 

Report of the discussion will be circulated as soon as it arrives.


Members may have noted in the Minutes of the CUWG’s May meeting [p1 re ‘Trilateral 

Responses Draft 6, that a 7th Draft is being written by Robert Gribben]


I collated the papers that I have and sent them to SERC members after the Meeting.



This item will remain on our Agenda until we receive and discuss the Draft from the 


Christian Unity Working Group.


Sandy reported that Robert has been overseas and the Draft he is working on should be 

ready soon. He commended our keeping this on our Agenda so that it will receive our 

attention. CUWG will be very interested to receive our comments.
· THE ECUMENICAL QUESTION: 


At the October Meeting, we agreed that an Extended Meeting of the SERC be 
planned each year, when Presbytery Ministers and other leaders are together for 
meetings at the UC Centre. It was felt that the great values of the meeting are in its 
opportunities for sharing the stories of ecumenical activity at various levels and the 
raising questions to explore further.


The key question for the next Extended Meeting would be; ‘What do we want to do?’ 

Suggestions:

· Re-visit the 2004 NCCA Covenants, with reports of any local responses to it. The study kit written by Rockhampton Churches Together continues to be a useful resource and is available from QCT. It is used in the Ecumenism part of the Basis of Union Course at Trinity College. Perhaps it could be used at a meeting.
· Have someone to do a presentation on the new document Living Church in Rural Queensland. It should be completed soon.
· Possible date for a meeting: 24th November.


Bruce to check with Presbytery Ministers and other leaders re this.
Together on the Way – enriching Community: We had some discussion abut the Synod Program, especially in the light of the decision of the 26th Synod to ask that ‘The Ecumenical Question’ be given high priority in the life of the UCA. 



I followed this up by joining in the Synod E-group discussion and 


responding to a piece written by Revd Paul Clark and attaching the WCC 

Statement ‘Called to be the One Church’:

Thanks Paul
 

There's a lot there for us take into any prayer visioning for the future. I resonate to so much of what you say - even the bits I might have a bit of a grizzle about! One of the key things about the Basis of Union is that it's not just a domestic document for a religious franchise. When it speaks about the Church, it means the Church - One, Holy, Catholic, Apostolic. Not just our bit of it.
 

The Synod's Ecumenical Relationships Committee last week thought aloud about our hope that people will get that point. Particularly so when two Synods ago, we agreed to place 'The Ecumenical Question' on our agendas. That, as you say, is the call-in-Christ that brought the UCA into being in 1977 - and continues to call us.
 

The Together on the Way material offers opportunities to think and pray beyond the square of our own denomination. Maybe even invite people of other parts of the Christian family to join in our discussions? After all, it's God's future into which we are called - and must be with people who have 
 other name tags, histories, logos, structures - and all the rest that go with our ways of 'being church'. Interesting to note too, that some of the Together on the Way resources draw on the Dialogue between the Roman Catholic Church and the UCA. Others recommend that we look at material written by the World Council of Churches. Others have much to offer us. And we them. We're all called to be together on 'The Way'!
 

One further paper that's worth looking at is the WCC's Called to be the One Church. At the risk of clogging up your inboxes, I've attached it. If the language at some points sounds too 'traditional', paraphrase it! And the questions at the end are written for your congregation and mine.
 

Grace and peace
 

Don
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QUEENSLAND CHURCHES TOGETHER:
· QCT has been advised that Bruce and Anne be our representatives on the QCT Executive.
· We need to find some alternate members for meetings.

· Invitation to Glenine Hamlyn, General Secretary of QCT to a meeting later this year.



She has been invited to the December Meeting. She been invited to speak 


about the new Mandate of the QCT Commission for RE and Chaplaincy in 


State Schools, as well as join in discussion of the various agenda items.
5. WEBSITE: 
New items added to it are:

· Reports Page: the Report of the June 2010 meeting of the SERC;
· Feature Article Page: Living Church in Rural Queensland;
· Dialogues Page: 
· The paper presented by the Moderator, Revd Bruce Johnson, at the 
February 2010 Ecumenical Leaders’ Retreat, Ordination and Eucharistic 
Hospitality. It was formerly in the Feature Article Page. It is now among 
the papers presented at the Retreat.

· Two papers from the Lutheran-Uniting Church Dialogue: Declaration of 
Mutual Recognition and Lutheran – Uniting Church Dialogue on the 
Interpretation of Scripture;
· The Anglican-Uniting Church Working Group Paper A covenant of 
Association.
EINews [Ecumenical and Inter-religious News]: The first edition for 2010 has been completed and sent out via our e-mail lists. An editorial meeting for the next edition will be held on 23rd August.
· FOR NEXT MEETING – 7th October:

Members to bring suggestions re ‘what do we want see 
achieved ecumenically in the State over the next 18 
months?’

As Sharon Kirk will be with us, it will be appropriate to discuss this in the light of 

a conversation about ‘Living Church in Rural Queensland’.

Initiate conversations with Pentecostals? Meet together with a group of them 
for shared prayer and reflection? Conversation about school chaplaincy?


Bruce to chat with Wayne Alcorn about this?
From David Kim’s report to the March SERC Meeting re the Asian Ecumenical Course: 
· it was agreed that the UC will need to consider how David’s insights may be shared.  One avenue could be at meetings of the Presbyteries.

· re the proposal for a Liturgy Conference to be held in Australia for the benefit of local Asian congregations: there is a need for an initial conversation about this.  
It was suggested that Rev Rob Bos might have knowledge that could be helpful in 
this regard. And it was suggested that David raise the possibility with the 
Assembly Working Group on Worship, of which he is a member.


David may report on this at our next SERC Meeting.
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DATES FOR MEETINGS 

Meetings of the SERC and SIRC commence at noon with a BYO lunch and conclude at about 3.00pm. 
2010:

October 7
December 2
Grace and peace
Don Whebell

Secretary
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